


SUAA Board Minutes
Thursday, October 3, 2024
Zoom Meeting

Members present:  Richmond, Barker, Pano, Melz-Jennings, Dallinger, Werling, Jones, Downin, Farr, Brewer, Ramsey, Cole 

The meeting was called to order by President Farr at 10:00 a.m. via Zoom. 

UPI president Merrill Cole reviewed the status of layoffs. Email accounts issue for retirees and alumni from the University have been resolved.  An email will be sent to all retirees and alumni as to their desire to continue with an email account.  A grievance was filed by the union against the University concerning the impact of the employee layoffs.  The Union has invited 3 experts to WIU for brainstorming sessions on how to make the University better.  Students, employees and community members will be invited.  It will be the beginning of an effort to revitalize WIU. It will be a year long process. Students are encouraged to speak out.   

1.  The secretary’s minutes of the last meeting were approved as corrected. Dallinger /Jones
.
2.  The treasurer’s report was approved. Pano/Downin

3.  Survivors’ Assistance- There was no report.

4.  Membership- Farr reported the new membership report for this month is 475 in our local chapter.

5.  Social- Dallinger reminded members the fall luncheon will be October 22 with the snow bunny luncheon to be held February 11 (snow date of February 18), and the spring meeting will be April 8. She asked that individuals send in reservations.

6.  SURS Board Update- Rock sent all local board members a copy of his Sept. 17 report.  There is no additional information.   

7.  Publications- No report.

8.  Foundation- The State Foundation members will not meet at the State SUAA meeting.

9.  Networking- Jones reported she had sent an email to our board members in reference to what is happening to social security.

10. Legislation- Pano identified the national elections that will be held the first week of November.  The state legislative veto session will be held in November. The Tier 2 retirement issue may still be discussed in January 2025. There was a discussion of the underfunding of higher education in Illinois.  1.4 billion is needed for Illinois institutions of higher education. Illinois State Senator, Mike Halpin will be speaking at the SUAA Fall State meeting in Bloomington, October 15. 

11.  Technology- No report. 	

12. Announcements – None announced. 

13. Old business- None identified.

14 New business- Farr announced the University Interim President will speak at our fall luncheon.  We will also ask Justin Schuch, Interim VP for Student Success at Western, to also attend.

15.  Motion to adjourn. Downin/Pano
 
Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Richmond
Secretary



